

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

# NEWSLETTER

September 2023

# EXECUTIVE

#### **President**

Dave REEVES (613)334-1009

#### 1st Vice

David MOUNT (705)489-1614

### 2nd Vice

Denver MAYHEW (613) 553-2242

#### Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

#### Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)332-4491

#### Chaplain

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245

#### **Directors**

Stephen BERRY Barry CROSS Kevin FUDGE Ed OTTO Wayne WIGGINS

## Auditors

Larry DONALDSON Eric MUELLER

### Ambassador

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com Executive Meeting September 13, 2023 – 10:00 AM Wilberforce Legion

## General Meeting

September 19, 2023 – Wilberforce Legion 6:00 PM Zem Zem 6:30 PM Dinner

Ladies are Welcome at all Meetings Note: Casual Dress, Club shirt/golf shirt, fez

# FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

**Greetings Nobles and Ladies** 

Wow September is here already and fall is just around the corner. I hope everyone had a great summer because I believe it's over lol

I would like to start off by thanking all the Nobles and Ladies who came to the spring ceremonial in Belleville to support our newest members, Noble Al Fransky and Lady Marty and Noble Wayne Ziegel and Lady Marlene. The weekend went over really well and everyone had a great time as usual.

Our Annual Golf Tournament was held at the Bancroft Ridge Golf Club on August the 5th and I would like to thank everyone who came out and participated in the tournament, a thank you to those who helped and without them this tournament wouldn't happen, and a special thank you to the Nobles and Ladies that graciously sponsored and donated prizes.

It was a beautiful day we had 18 teams and everyone had a great time. This year we raised \$8000 at the tournament and we presented Assisstant Rabban, John Neil with a cheque for \$5000 made out to the Montreal Hospital.

Please remember our dinner meeting on September 19 in Wilberforce. It would be great to see everyone come out and catch up on your summer activities.

Noble President Dave Reeves and Lady Brenda

# UPCOMING EVENTS

September 30th Spirit of Bancroft Bancroft Curling Club

**Parades** 

T.B.D.

# COMMITTEES

**Public Relations Charles MULLETT** 

**Dinners**Ed OTTO
Barry CROSS

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club
Tom HAYWARD
Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Eric MUELLER
Dave REEVES
Charles MULLETT
Wayne WIGGINS

Housing Chairman
Dave MOUNT

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Dave MOUNT

Float Transportation
Hald ROBINSON
Dave REEVES
Vaughn LLOYD

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

**UNITS** 

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

# "FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

**Greetings Nobles** 

Well it appears that summer has come to an end, marked by students returning to school, although the weather would not indicate that.

First let me congratulate Noble President Reeves on another successful golf tournament.

I'm sure you will agree that the highlight was the delicious meal to round out the day.

I guess we are all anxious to meet again for some fellowship and renew acquaintances. We should be looking forward to another successful year.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb



Spring Ceremonial



**Golf Tournament** 





June Dinner





## Condolences to Noble Ed OTTO on the passing of his wife, Lady Gwen OTTO, on Thursday, August 31st

Our thoughts and prayers are with Ed and his family.

## Sick & Visiting

No report of anyone in ill health at this time. Noble Jack HOGARTH is progressing well and he likes his new home.